
 
A meeting of the Town of Hudson’s Internal Traffic Committee (ITC) was held on Friday, 
September 28, 2018 at Hudson Town Hall, 2nd Floor Conference Room. Jeff Wood, Building 
Commissioner,   convened the meeting at 10:00 AM. 
 
The following ITC voting members were in attendance: 
 
Jeff Wood, Building Commissioner 
Michael Burks, Police Chief  
Stephen Geldart, Fire Chief 
Eric Ryder, Director of Public Works 
 
The following non-voting ITC members were in attendance:  
Jack Hunter, Director of Planning and Community Development 
Kristina Johnson, AICP, Asst. Director of Planning and Community Development 
 
Traffic and Safety Issues at the Temi Road/Bradford Road Intersection 

Kristina Johnson, Assistant Director explained to the Board that she received an email from 
a resident of Temi Road expressing concerns about speeding vehicles at that location. The 
resident indicated that vehicles are not stopping at the intersection and destroying lawns and 
trash bins.  Chief Burks indicated that one of his officers responded to the aforementioned 
incident, and it was unclear whether the lack of a stop sign caused to the incident.  
 
Eric Ryder, DPW Director expressed his opinion that a stop sign would not be warranted at 
this location, and that a formal signal warrant analysis would yield the same conclusion. 
 
Eric Ryder moved not install a stop sign at this location, as it is not warranted. Seconded by 
Chief Geldart 4-0-0 
 

Library Parking Spaces 
Jack Hunter, Planning Director  reminded the Board of the request from the Business 
Improvement District (BID) to re-designate the use of the five western most parking 
spaces currently designated for Library Employees. With the agreement of the Library, 
the BID is requesting that those spaces be opened up for public parking during non-
library hours.   Jack stated that he would follow up with Debbie Backman, the Library 
Executive Director to make sure this arrangement would be satisfactory to the library.  
No action was taken or required. 
 
Chairman Wood moved to adjourn that meeting at 10:45 AM. Seconded by Eric Ryder. 
4-0-0. Unanimous.  
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